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Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

PARKS AND RECREATIO N 

MEMORANDUM	

To:	 	 James	L.	Gillis,	Jr.,	City	Manager	

From:		 Amy	Zengotita,	CPRP	
Parks	and	Recreation	Director	

Re:	 Consideration	of	approving	an	Agreement	with	Warner	Christian	Academy	
for	the	use	of	Blaine	O’Neal	Park	for	their	2022	Softball	Season.	

Date:	 	 January	3,	2022

The Warner Christian Academy’s Athletic Department contacted the City’s Parks and Recreation Department requesting a partnership in their upcoming 2022 Softball Season.  Warner 
currently does not have a softball field on campus and while there are no softball fields in South 
Daytona, it would be a shame to turn down this request and force a high school within our 
community to seek field usage outside of our municipal limits.  Since the baseball field at Blaine 
O’Neal Park is currently underutilized, it can be modified temporarily to accommodate the request. 

The only modifications needed for the field to accommodate softball is to shorten the infield base 
distances and demark a flat pitching mound area in the infield grass.  These slight modifications will 
give Warner a useable softball field on a one-season trial basis since interest in the sport and the 
level participation are unknown at this time. 

City Attorney Vose created an agreement for the terms and conditions of use for Council 
consideration.  The above referenced agreement has been attached for your review.  In the 
agreement, Warner Christian will use the field free of charge, but they must maintain a 
Comprehensive General Liability Insurance Policy of at least $1,000,000, with the City being 
named as an additional insured, and hold the City harmless from all potential liabilities and claims. 
The agreement, if approved, will begin once executed and run until March 31, 2022, with either 
party having the right to terminate the agreement with or without cause. 

The Warner Christian Softball Season will begin in late January and end in early March.  The City 
is in negotiations with Atlantic High School to allow their baseball team to use the field as well. 
Staff will ensure that there will be no conflicts with the two schools using the same facility.   

Staff recommends the Council approve the Use Agreement with Warner Christian for use of Blaine 
O’Neal Park for their 2022 Softball Season. 
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